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California Managers in Cities from 

Jackson to La Habra 

This July 2025 issue of the City Manager Newsletter 

by Trackdown includes information regarding the 

cities of Jackson, Kerman, King City, Kingsburg, La 

Cañada Flintridge, and La Habra. This grouping 

includes a city in Los Angeles County, La Cañada 

Flintridge; two cities in Fresno County, King City and 

Kingsburg; and one each from the counties of 

Orange (La Habra); Amador (Jackson) and 

Monterey (King City). 

 
Early on the city of Jackson was once known as 

Bottle Springs, among other names. Named for 

Colonel Alden Jackson and founded in 1848 near a 

year-around flowing spring, it is the county seat for 

Amador County. Carl Simpson is the Jackson city 

manager. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Jack & Susan Simpson, 10 Claret, Rancho Mirage, California 92270 
Jack’s Cell | 562/896-5424; Susan’s Cell | 310/418-1035 

www.trackdownmanagement.net | Jack@trackdownmanagement.net 

City Manager Newsletter By 

 
"Providing thread to help stitch together the fabric of the 

City Management Community" 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

Erin Stibal and Matt Stibal are active residents of the city 

of Lakewood. Erin served as a Deputy to retired Los 

Angeles County Supervisor Don Knabe for more than 16 

years starting in November 2000. In December 2016, Erin 

took a position as Administrative Services Manager with 

the Los Angeles County Sheriff’s Department. In the 

picture here, Erin and Matt are attending a game of the 

MLB Angels at Angel Stadium in Anaheim. Erin serves as 

President of the Kevin Woyjeck Explorers for Life 

Association. She earned a BA in speech communications 

from California State University, Long Beach. 

https://www.brandywine-homes.com/
https://www.ci.jackson.ca.us/
https://cityofkerman.net/
https://www.kingcity.com/
https://www.cityofkingsburg-ca.gov/
https://lcf.ca.gov/
https://lcf.ca.gov/
https://www.lahabraca.gov/
https://gonsalvi.com/
https://www.hdlcompanies.com/
https://www.tripepismith.com/
https://www.ekapr.com/
https://www.wolfhousing.com/
https://cjpia.org/
https://www.rwglaw.com/
https://www.rwglaw.com/
https://nhaadvisors.com/
https://www.icfauthority.org/
https://chwlaw.us/
https://munienvironmental.com/
https://www.olsonhomes.com/
https://www.kosmont.com/
https://www.willdan.com/index
https://trackdownmanagement.net/
https://www.rawperformancesc.com/
http://www.trackdownmanagement.net/
mailto:Jack@trackdownmanagement.net
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California Managers in Cities from 

Jackson to La Habra 
 

Jackson, California is known for 

its rich California Gold Rush 

history and as the county seat 

of Amador County. Founded in 

1848, Jackson grew as a 

gathering place for miners and 

local cattle ranchers. The historic downtown with its 

original facades and remnants of underground 

tunnels, provides an interesting destination for those 

interested in Gold Rush history. The city is named for 

Colonel Alden Jackson, who was a local attorney 

popular with miners of the area. The city was born 

soon after the discovery of gold at Coloma, and 

became a city that brought alive gold, girls, 

gambling and government for more than 160 years. 

The city, once known as Bottle Springs and other 

similar names, incorporated as Jackson in 

December 1905, long after it had been selected to 

serve as the Amador County seat in 1854. The 2020 

population is reported to be 5,019. Carl P. Simpson 

is the city manager, and Carleen Kirkpatrick is the 

Assistant to the City Manager and Deputy City 

Clerk. Dalacie Blankenship is the Finance Manager, 

and Matt Ospital is a consultant City Engineer. Ryan 

Pidgeon is the Fire Chief and Christopher Mynderup 

is the Chief of Police. Erin Ventura is the city’s 

consultant City Planner. 

 

Carl P. Simpson began his tenure as 

Jackson city manager on January 

29, 2024. Carl began his public 

service career as a Code 

Supervisor for the city of San Jose in 
December 2004. He worked there 

until June 2005. In June 2006 he 

became the Code Chief for the 

County of Sacramento. From February 2015 until 

May 2019, he was the Code & Housing Enforcement 

Chief for the city of Sacramento. Prior to serving the 

City of San Jose, Carl worked as a Sheriff’s Deputy 

with the Stanford University Department of Public 

Safety and Evergreen/San Jose Community College 

District police. Prior to his local government 

experience, he served 8 years in the U.S. Marine 

Corps and U.S. Army. Carl earned a BA from San 

Jose State University and an MPA from the University 
of San Francisco. 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
Yvonne Kimball was the Jackson city manager from 

August 2017 until July 2023, when she took the Morro 

Bay city manager post. Prior to Jackson, Yvonne 

was Town Manager of Dewey-Humboldt, Arizona 

and City Manager of Bowling Green, Florida. She 

earned an MPA from the University of Central 

Florida. In 2016 Yvonne received a 10-Year ICMA 

Service Award. 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

Joe A. Gonsalves said: "Lobbyist are like parachutes; 

you don't need them often but when you do, they 

had better work." 

Anthony D. Gonsalves and two of his sons, 

Jason A. Gonsalves and Paul A. Gonsalves, 

are expert local government lobbyists. 

Founded in 1975 by former Assembly Member 
Joe A. Gonsalves, the firm represents 50-plus cities 

and is a key player in city legislation. The firm works 

closely with the League of California Cities. 

 

Anthony 

Gonsalves, 

President of the 

firm, 

is a long time Member of 

the California City 

Management Foundation 

(CCMF) Board of Trustees. 

 
   Joe A. Gonsalves & Son 

1201 K Street 

Sacramento, California 95814 

Telephone No. 916-441-0597 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

First Responders of the City of Long Beach Fire 

Department tutor an elementary school class. 
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California Managers in Cities from 

Jackson to La Habra 

Michael Sean Daly (October 21, 

1960 – October 25, 2017) worked 

with the city of Jackson for nearly 

27 years. He served as city 

manager from January 1999 until 

his retirement in 2017. Prior to joining 

the Jackson city staff, Mike was the 

city manager for the City of Rio Dell from September 

1995 until January 1999. He worked for Manhattan 

Beach in Los Angeles County before that, starting in 

1982. He was the Administrative Services Director 

when he left Manhattan Beach for Rio Dell in 1995. 

Mike earned a BA from San Jose State University and 

an MPA from the University of Southern California 

(USC). Mike passed away on October 25, 2017, at 

the age of 57. 
 

Kerman grew up around a 

train watering tank and 

pump-stop installed when 

the Southern Pacific Railroad 

built a line between Tracy 

and Fresno around 1891. The small town was 

originally named “Collis,” for the President of the 

railroad, Collis Potter Huntington. The first Collis post 

office was opened in 1894, closed in 1899 and re- 

opened in 1904. The post office was re-named 

Kerman in 1906. The name “Kerman” is the first three 

letter of landowners William G. Kerchhoff and Jacob 

Mansar. The city was incorporated in July 1846. The 

independent Kerman Telephone Company retired 

its four-position manual telephone switchboard in 

1991. It was the last of its kind in California. The 2020 

population of Kerman is 16,016. John Jansons is the 

city manager, and Marci Reyes is the City Clerk. The 

Kerman Chief of Police is John Golden, and the 

Public Works Director is Michael Barajas. Josefina 

Alvarez is the Interim Finance Director. Jesus Orozco 

is the Kerman Community Development Director, 

and Theresa Johnson is the Community Services 

Director. 

 
 

 
 

 
City Manager John Jansons began 

his public service career as an intern 

with the United States Foreign 

Service (March 1997-June 1997). 

John joined the city staff for West 

Sacramento in September 1998 as 

an   Economic   Development 

Specialist. In March 2002, he worked for 

Atascadero, and in December 2003 he became 

the Urban Renewal Project Coordinator for Salem, 

Washington. John was a Project Manager in 

Portland, Oregon from 2006 to 2008, before he 

joined the Banning city staff as Manager for 

Redevelopment and Economic Development 

Manager. In August 2010, John took the Director of 

Community Investment & Economic Development 

Department in the city of Hemet. He was appointed 

City Manager for the City of Farmersville in August 

2015. In October 2017, John took the Town Manager 

post in Windsor. He became the Kerman city 

manager in December 2019. He earned a BA from 

the University of California, Davis. In 2022 he 

received a 20 Year ICMA Service Award. 

 
 

 
 

 

 

RWG is committed to excellence in the legal 

profession. The lawyers of choice for clients seeking 
reliable, efficient, and effective legal counsel. 

 

RWG delivers practical advice and solutions 

tailored to the unique needs of public entities. 

Working seamlessly across offices in 

Los Angeles, San Francisco, Orange County, 
Temecula, and the Central Coast. 

The RWG team of experts provides the full scope 

of public law services. Practical advice and well- 

analyzed solutions come from listening 

carefully and asking the right questions. 

Roxanne Diaz is a former member 

 of the Board of Trustees of the 

California City Management 

Foundation (CCMF 

 

Call RWG at No. 213-626-8484 

https://www.rwglaw.com/
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Executive Level Posse Roster: 

Wade McKinney, Retired Indian Wells City Manager 

Mike Sedell, Retired Simi Valley City Manager 

Larry F. Pennell, Retired City Manager, Wasco 

Kevin O’Rourke, KOLGS; Retired City Manager 
Glenn Southard, Retired CM, Indio & Claremont 

Joe Tanner, Retired Vallejo City Manager 

Guy Huffaker, Retired Porterville City Manager 

Vern Lawson, Retired, Lancaster 

Robert T. “Bob” Dickey, Retired South Gate DPW 

Doug Dunlap, Retired City Manager, Pomona 

Rita Geldert, Retired City Manager, Vista 
Dale Geldert, Retired CDF Director, State of California 

Anthony D. Gonsalves, Joe A. Gonsalves & Son 

Jason Gonsalves, Joe A. Gonsalves & Son 

Paul Gonsalves, Joe A. Gonsalves & Son 

Richard Rowe, Retired City Manager 

Lloyd de Llamas, Retired City Man./HdL Co-founder 

John Shirey, Retired City Manager, Sacramento 

John Russo, Retired City Manager; SynchroniCITY 

Lee McDougal, Retired City Manager, Montclair 

Mark Scott, Retired City Manager 

Doug La Belle, Retired City Manager, Chino Hills 

Don Penman, Retired City Manager, Arcadia 

Chuck Bryant, Past City Admin., Hawaiian Gardens 

Sam Olivito, Retired CCCA Executive Director 

*Joe Goeden, Retired City Manager, West Sacramento 

Ron Kiedrowski, Retired City Manager 

 

Posse Roster: 

Gregory Korduner, Retired City Manager, Huntington Park 

Roy Pederson, ICMA Past-President 

Rod B. Butler, Jurupa Valley, City Manager 

Rita Geldert, Retired City Manager, Vista 

Dale Geldert, Retired CDF Director, State of CA 

Dr. Carlos A. Urrutia, Retired City Manager, Rocklin 

Ray Taylor, Retired City Manager, Westlake Village 

Denise Ovrom, Former CM retired from HdL Companies 

Cynthia Kurtz, Interim City Manager, Pasadena 

Ron Molendyk, Retired City Manager, Lake Elsinore 

Kevin Duggan, Retired City Manager, Mountain View 

Gary Milliman, Retired City Manager, Brookings, Oregon 

Jim Lewis, City Manager, City of Atascadero 

Donald Jeffers, Retired City Manager, Huntington Park 

Wayne Wedin, Retired City Manager, Brea 

Karen Herrera, Retired Deputy City Manager, Duarte 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

Debbie Smith, Executive Director 

 

The Independent Cities Finance Authority is an 

unaffiliated Joint Powers Authority (JPA) with the 

goal of helping communities fund critical projects. 

Since its inception in 1988, ICFA has assisted 

funding more than $500 million in critical 

community projects, from hospitals to charter 

schools, public utilities, and housing. 

 
Jose Solache, ICFA President 

Lynwood City Council Member 

Independent Cities Finance Authority 
Post Office Box No. 6740 

Lancaster, California 93539-6740 

 

Telephone No. 877-906-0941 

City Manager Newsletter by 

Trackdown Management 

10 Claret 

Rancho Mirage, California 92270 

 

Cell Phone: Jack Simpson | 562-896-5424 

Cell Phone: Susan Simpson | 310-418-1035 

https://munienvironmental.com/
https://www.icfauthority.org/
https://trackdownmanagement.net/
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California Managers in Cities from 

Jackson to La Habra 

King City is a Monterey 

County community on the 

Salinas River. Spanish 

explorers camped on the 

Salinas River near today’s King City on September 

26, 1769. In 1884, Charles King acquired Mexican 

land grant property and started a 6,000-acre wheat 

farm. The Southern Pacific Railroad brought rail 

transportation to the area in 1886. Originally known 

as “Hog Town” the first King City post office opened 

in 1887. The city was incorporated in February 1911. 

The 2020 population of King City is 13,332. Steven D. 

Adams is the city manager, and Nicole Branshaw is 

the City Clerk. Robert “Bob” Masterson is the King 

City Chief of Police, and Matthew Owens is the Fire 

Chief. Mike Howard is listed as the Finance Director, 

and the Public Works Director is Octavio Hurtado. 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

NHA advisors, LLC provides strategic, objective 

and financially sound advice to public agencies 

throughout California. Consistently ranked as one 

of the most active municipal advisors, 
NHA Advisors is distinguished from the competition 

by delivering broad advisory and consulting 
services to meet the challenging and complex 

needs of public agency clients. 

 

As a fiduciary, the firm develops comprehensive 

options and strategies that solve for 

maintaining/enhancing service levels, capital 

project needs, manage and contain costs and 

risks such as rising pension costs and promote fiscal 

sustainability through prudent policies. 

 
Principals include Mark Northcross, Eric Scriven, 

Mike Meyer, Rob Schmidt, and Leslie Bloom. 

 
Craig Hill, Managing Principal 
Financial & Policy Strategies. Delivered. 
Telephone: (415) 785-2025 

Cell: (415) 518-4130 

Email: Craig@NHAadvisors.com 

 
 

 
 

 
Jim L. Barisic, former 

Artesia City Manager 

who also worked in 

Cerritos and 

Paramount, and is a 

Viet Nam veteran, 

founded Brandywine in 1994. 

 

Jim and two of his sons Brett Whitehead and David 

Barisic, and Alex Hernandez, the President of the 

Homebuilding Division, and Mario Urzua, the Chief 

Financial Officer are the Brandywine Homes 

executive team. Please check the firm’s website 

for current sales! 
 

Now selling: Avila - El Monte, Cabrillo Crossings - 

Santa Ana, Carson Landing - Carson, and 

Mirasol - El Monte 

 

Coming Soon: Solara - Westminster 

 

Brandywine Homes focuses on converting 
underutilized space into needed housing. 

Call Brandywine at 949-296-2400 

 

Contract the firm for information about their Local 

Heroes program incentives and advantages. It is 
an honor to help local first-responders, teachers, 

military members, nurses and firefighters. 

 
Brandywine Homes Corporate Office 

16580 Aston Street 

Irvine, California 92606 

       

The next “Proof of Life” 

lunch will be at the 

Northwoods Inn 

Restaurant in La Mirada 

on Thursday, July 17, 

2025. Please put it on 

your calendar and plan 

to be there! 

 

Jim DeStefano, Julio Fuentes and Don Penman (the King of 

Interim Assignments). “Proof of Life” Dutch treat luncheons 

are opportunities for former colleagues to meet and greet. 

Gather at 11:30 for the noon lunch on Thursday, July 17, 

2025. Please RSVP to: jack@trackdownmanagement.net 

mailto:Craig@NHAadvisors.com
https://www.brandywine-homes.com/
mailto:jack@trackdownmanagement.net
https://nhaadvisors.com/
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California Managers in Cities from 

Jackson to La Habra 
 

City Manager Steven D. Adams of 

King City, began his public service 

career as an Intern for the U.S. 

Department of Housing and Urban 

Development in Washington, D.C. in 

March 1982. He took an Administrative 

Intern position with the city of San Luis 

Obispo in September 1982 and a similar position with 

Temple City in August 1983. Steve was hired to serve 

as the Deputy City Manager for the city of Glendale 

in January 1984. In July 1999, Steve became the 

Assistant City Manager for the City of Westlake 

Village in July 1999. He left that position in 

September 2000 when he was selected to serve as 

the Arroyo Grande city manager, where he worked 

until January 2015. Steve was appointed city 

manager for King City starting in November 2015. He 

earned a BA from California Polytechnic University, 

San Luis Obispo and an MPA from the University of 

Southern California (USC). Steve will retire at the end 

of the year. 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
Michael Powers served as the city 

manager for King City from September 

2006 until December 2015. When he 

left King City he became the Borough 

Manager for the Kodiak Island 

Borough in Kodiak, Alaska starting in 

May 2016. Mike left Kodiak in September 2021. He 

worked as a Project Manager for the City of Tulare 

from June 2022 until July 2025 when he was 

appointed Assistant County Administrative Officer 

for the County of Kings with offices in Hanford. 

Before Mike came to King City as City Manager, he 

served as city manager in Ferndale (2004-2006), and 

in Dunsmuir (1997-2002). He served as a Deputy 

Special Administrator for Fresno County starting in 

1990. Mike earned a BA in public administration from 

California State University, Fresno. 

 

 

 

be the best you can be. 

Be the hardest working 

person you know.” 

 

Los Angeles Angels of Anaheim 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

The Olson Company is a premier California 

builder of affordable new home communities. 

Since 1988, The Olson Company mission has been 

to work hand-in-hand with cities to solve the 

critical shortage of urban housing by promoting 

and investing in responsible development that 

improves quality of life for everyone. 

The company has successfully 

partnered with more than 100 cities since 1988. 

Todd Olson 

President of Community Development 
Telephone: 562-370-2209 

The Olson Company 

562-370-2259 

562-430-4413 Fax 

3010 Old Ranch Parkway, Suite 100 

Seal Beach, CA 90740 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

The Raw Performance gym is a 

place where strength training is 

used for self-improvement. Special 

group sessions for sports teams, 

police and fire departments or 

other groups may be arranged. 
 

 

William Ha, Raw Performance Coach/Owner, 

CSCS is a professional and popular certified 

strength and conditioning coach. 

Call: 714-335-4436 | 

10579 Bloomfield Avenue 

Los Alamitos, California 90720 

https://www.olsonhomes.com/
https://www.rawperformancesc.com/


City Manager Newsletter by Trackdown Management 
July 2025 

Page | 7 
Volume No. 19 | Issue No. 9 

 

California Managers in Cities from 

Jackson to La Habra 

Kingsburg is a city in Fresno 

County, California. It is 

located on the banks of the 

Kings River. Kingsburg was 

established as a railroad 

town.  The  Central  Pacific 

Railroad completed its Valley Line in 1873. Kingsburg 

started as a flag stop on the Central Pacific Railroad 

called “Kings River Switch.” In 1874 Kingsburg was 

called Wheatville. It was 1894 when the community 

became Kingsburg. The city was incorporated in 

May 1908. The 2020 population is 12,380. Alexander 

J. Henderson is the city manager, and Abigail 

Palsgaard is the City Clerk. Abigail also serves as 

Assistant City Manager. Alma Colado is the 

Kingsburg Finance Director. Neil G. Dadian is the 

Chief of Police, and the Public Works Director is 

Daniel Galvez. Christina Windover is Assistant City 

Manager and Director of Administrative Services. 
 

 
 

 

 

Candice Rankin Mumby, President 

Sustainability Manager, Walnut Creek 

Anthony Valdez, Vice President 

Assistant City Manager, Bakersfield, 

Claire Coleman, Treasurer/Finance Director 

Budget/Finance Manager, El Cerrito 

Justin Lovell, Immediate Past President 
Deputy General Manager 

West County Wastewater District 

 

3620 American River Drive, Suite 230, 

Sacramento, CA 95864 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

“The Tripepi Smith team stands ready 

to help with outreach campaigns, 

video production, content writing, 
messaging, graphic work, technology 

infrastructure and websites." 

--Ryder Todd Smith, President 

 

Marketing – Technology – Public Affairs – Training 
Telephone: 626-536-2173 

https://www.tripepismith.com/
https://www.mmanc.org/
https://cjpia.org/
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California Managers in Cities from 

Jackson to La Habra 

Alexander J. Henderson is the city 

manager for the city of Kingsburg. 

Alex worked as a Management 

Intern for the Village of Howard, 

Wisconsin in 2007. Starting in 2007, 

Alex went to work for the Village of 

Bayside, Wisconsin. He served as 

the Director of Community & Utility Services, and 

between 2011 and 2013 he was the Deputy Village 

Manager. In January 2014, Alex came to California 

to accept the city manager position for the city of 

Kingsburg. He earned a BA and an MPA from the 

University of Wisconsin, Milwaukee. He also 

completed educational studies programs at the 

University of Virginia and at the University of 

Oklahoma. 

 
Christina Windover worked as a 

Housing Counselor and as a Program 

Coordinator with the Human Rights 

Fair Housing Commission and the 

Center for Multicultural Cooperation 

between 2012 and 2015. In July 2015, 

Christina joined the city staff in 

Kingsburg as the Director of Administrative Services. 

In October 2022, the city added Assistant City 

Manager to her responsibilities. She earned a BA 

from California State University, Sacramento and an 

MPA from California State University, Fresno. 

 

 

 
 

 

 
Jonathan Royas, Santa Paula, President 

Joseph Cisneros, La Palma, Vice President 

Rebecca Bernstorff, Long Beach, Director of Finance 

Kirsten Graham, Cypress, Director of Communications 

 
633 E. Cabrillo Blvd., Santa Barbara, CA 93103 

Telephone: 877-314-7080 

MMASC & MMANC support ICMA’s 

educational, diversity, equity and inclusion efforts. 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

An archive picture taken in June 2006 showing City 

Attorney Maurice O’Shea and Jack Simpson. Maury 

served as City Attorney for Paramount, Bellflower and 
Hawaiian Gardens among other assignments. 

https://www.willdan.com/index
https://www.mmasc.org/
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California Managers in Cities from 

Jackson to La Habra 

La Cañada Flintridge, to home of 

NASA’s Jet Propulsion Laboratory, 

was known as “Rancho La 

Cañada” during the Spanish and 

Mexican eras. In 1875, Rancho La 

Cañada was purchased by Jacob 

Lanterman and Adolphus Williams. 

Over the next several decades, local development 

was slow, largely due to the scarcity of sources of 

water. However, some orchards growing stone fruit 

or oranges were planted. Flintridge was named for 

the developer and United State Senator Frank P. 

Flint. The city manager is Dr. Daniel Jordan, and 

Tania Garcia is the City Clerk. Arabo Parseghian is 

the Assistant City Manager, and Kristin Cook is the 

Director of Administrative Services. 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

Expert Public Agency Legal Services. Committed 

to counsel that is helpful, understandable, and 
fairly priced. 

 

CH&W has offices in Pasadena and Grass Valley 

in the Sierra Foothills, 

CH&W represents both public and private clients 

throughout California in municipal law. 

Michael Colantuono is Managing Shareholder, and 

currently is City Attorney for the City of Grass Valley. 

Michael is an elected member of the American Law 

Institute, and he is a leading expert in local 

government legal issues. 

Two of the firm’s attorneys were named California 

Lawyers of the Year (2020). 

https://chwlaw.us/ 

Call telephone No. 530-432-7357; 213-542-5700; 

916-400-0370; 858-682-3665 

California Contract Cities Association 
 
 
 
 
 

Brenda Olmos of Paramount, President 

John Erickson of West Hollywood, Vice President 

Chris Barajas of Jurupa Valley, Secretary 

Sal Melendez, of Montebello, Treasurer 

Jennifer Perez of Norwalk, Immediate Past Pres. 

 

Marcel Rodarte, Executive Director 

Mayra Bonilla, Operations Manager 

17315 Studebaker Road, Suite 210 

Cerritos, California 90703 

Telephone No. 562-622-5533 

Email: info@contractcities.org 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

Founded in 1986 by former City Manager 

Larry J. Kosmont, Chairman and CEO. 

2021 CCMF Corporate Partner of the Year. 

Kosmont Companies serves cities, counties, quasi- 

government agencies, private companies, 

developers, and non-profit organizations, including 

educational institutions across California. With 

unmatched expertise in public/private transactions, 

Kosmont Companies is on the cutting edge of 

evolving trends, challenges, and solutions. 

A transactional firm that takes a hands-on 

approach to economic development focused 

on successful outcomes. 

 

The firm is an expert in economic development, real 

estate consulting, financial analysis, and 
redevelopment dissolution. 

Mailing Address: 1601 N. Sepulveda Blvd., No. 382, 

Manhattan Beach, California 90266 

Headquarters – El Segundo: 2301 Rosecrans Avenue 

Suite 4140, El Segundo, California 90245 

Telephone: 424-297-1070 | Fax: 424-286-4632 

https://chwlaw.us/
mailto:info@contractcities.org
https://www.kosmont.com/
https://contractcities.org/
https://chwlaw.us/


City Manager Newsletter by Trackdown Management 
July 2025 

Page | 10 
Volume No. 19 | Issue No. 9 

 

California Managers in Cities from 

Jackson to La Habra 
 

Dr. Daniel Jordan is the La Cañada 

Flintridge city manager. He was 

appointed to the position starting in 

February 2024. Dan began his public 

service career in July 2000 as a Senior 

Managing Consultant with a private 

local government service provider in 

Newport Beach. In January 2005, he joined the Simi 

Valley city staff as the Budget Officer. He left there 

in January 2008 to take the Director of Finance 

position with La Cañada Flintridge in February 2008. 

After working for La Cañada Flintridge until June 

2017, he moved the Westlake Village to serve as 

Director of Finance. While with Westlake Village, he 

served as Interim City Manager from December 

2018 to March 2019. Daniel earned a BA from the 

University of California, Irvine, and an MPP and 

Doctorate in Political Science from Claremont 

Graduate University. 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
Mark R. Alexander worked for La Cañada Flintridge 

for nearly 34 years. He joined the city staff in 

October 1988 as an Administrative Assistant. He later 

worked as Assistant to the City Manager, Assistant 

City Manager, and Deputy City Attorney. Mark was 

named City Manager in June 2003 and served in 

that position until his retirement in the Spring of 2023. 

Mark began his public service career as an intern in 

San Dimas. He worked for the cities of Glendora and 

Simi Valley prior to joining the La Cañada Flintridge 

city staff. Mark has held several local government 

leadership positions. He currently serves on the Los 

Angeles County Claims Board and Liability Trust 

Fund Oversight Committee, the Los Angeles 

Regional Interoperable Communications System 

(LA-RICS) Authority Board of Directors, the USC 

Executive Education Board of Directors and the USC 

Price City/County Management Fellowship (CCMF) 

Advisory Committee. He is a past chair of the San 

Gabriel Valley City Managers Association and the 

San Gabriel Valley Council of Governments City 

Manager’s Steering Committee. Mark is one of the 

few to be a two-time recipient of the California 

Contract Cities Association’s “El Gran Matador” 

award, two-time recipient of the Municipal 

Management Association of Southern California’s 

“President’s Award”. He also is the 2015 recipient of 

the CCMF Advisory Committee’s “Future of 

City/County Management” award. Mark lives in San 

Dimas. He earned an MPA from the University of 

Southern California (USC). 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

Former city manager Lloyd de Llamas, a founder of 

HdL Companies; retired La Cañada Flintridge city 
manager, Mark Alexander; and John Bramble, former 

city manager in Bell, Commerce and Merced. 

https://www.hdlcompanies.com/
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California Managers in Cities from 

Jackson to La Habra 

Gabrielle “Gaby” Pryor was a member of the first 

Irvine city council and served as the first Irvine 

female Mayor in 1974. Gaby continued her public 

service career as an Assistant City Manager in the 

City of San Dimas from 1986 to 1989. In 1990, her final 

Gaby was appointed city manager for the City of 

La Cañada Flintridge in 1990. Gaby retired from the 

city in 2000. She went on to become the Executive 

Director for the Los Angeles Children’s Chorus from 

1998 to 2002. After 2002 she worked as a consultant 

on the arts for the Los Angeles Unified School District. 

Gaby fully retired in 2009. 

 

Other city managers to serve La Cañada Flintridge 

include Jerry B. Fullwood, George Caswell, and the 

city’s first city manager, Clark L. Smithson. Caroline 

de Llamas was the first La Cañada Flintridge City 

Clerk. 
 

 
 

 
 

 

Former City Administrator 

Wesley Wolf, Founder 

Telephone: 949-235-0525 
FAX: 213-741-0519 

 

Wolf & Company Inc. provides municipal 
consulting services to State and local 

governments, and not-for-profit corporations. 

Wolf & Company Inc. has a specialized emphasis 

on: Mobile Home Park Acquisitions-Program 

Administration and Oversight 

Agent Services. 
 

 

 
 

 

 

Wolf & Company Inc. 
163 Limestone Road, Claremont, CA 91711 

Telephone: 949-235-0525 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

Englander Knabe & Allen (EKA) is one of the leading 

strategic communications and public affairs firms in 

Southern California. The Founding Partner is Harvey 

Englander, and Partners include Matt Knabe, Marcus 

Allen, Eric Rose, Jeff McConnell, Adam Englander, 

Alex Cherin and Kellie Hawkins lead it. We pride 

ourselves on providing a unique and strategic 

perspective on a wide variety of issues. 

EKA provides lobbying, government affairs, public 

relations, political campaigns, and crisis 

management services for a wide variety of clientele. 

In addition, EKA provides professional litigation 

communication and expert witness services led by 

our team of strategists, lawyers, journalists, and 

media relations specialists. 

Together, EKA has more than 100- 

years of combined experience and 

a multitude of relationships within the 

City & County of Los Angeles, and 

the 88 cities within Los Angeles 

County. Matt Knabe graduated from 

Pepperdine University. He was a four-year member 

of the Pepperdine University Men’s Golf Team. 

To contact EKA, please call 213) 741-1500 

or email matt@ekapr.com. Matt Knabe, Managing 

Partner. 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Vitamins are important to your health! 

https://Caseysimpson.iii.earth 

Some of the most effective vitamins you 

can buy! Vitamins supplements that are not absorbed 

can be a waste of money. Contact 

Casey Simpson to discover vitamin products 

that provide maximum absorption. 

mailto:matt@ekapr.com
https://www.ekapr.com/
https://caseysimpson.iii.earth/
https://www.wolfhousing.com/


City Manager Newsletter by Trackdown Management 
July 2025 

Page | 12 
Volume No. 19 | Issue No. 9 

 

 

California Managers in Cities from 

Jackson to La Habra 

La Habra is an Orange County 

city founded in 1896. The first post 

office was established in 1898, 

and the city was Don Hannah 

retired effective December 31, 

2013. He was appointed to the La 

Habra City Manager post in 2007. Prior to joining the 

La Habra city staff Don had served as a Police 

Captain in Whittier. He earned a degree at 

California State University, Long Beach and an MPA 

at the University of Southern California (USC).1925. 

The name “La Habra” refers to the “Pass Through the 

Hills” used by Spanish explorers in 1769. Initially the 

area was grazing land for large herds of cattle and 

horses. By 1928, La Habra was the largest avocado 

center in Southern California. La Habra became 

known as the city just south of La Habra Heights, 

where the “Hass” avocado of the 'Hass' avocado 

mother tree was planted by Rudolph Hass in the 

1920s. Avocadoes from this tree became one of the 

most popular worldwide. The 'Hass' mother tree died 

in 2002 due to root rot. In 1908, the Pacific Electric 

Railroad was completed through La Habra. Once 

water lines were brought to the community from the 

San Gabriel River, the walnut, citrus and avocado 

crops improved to importance. The 2020 population 

is 63,097. Jim Sadro is the La Habra city manager, 

Rhonda J. Barone is the City Clerk, and Gabriella 

Yap is the Assistant City Manager. Mel Shannon is 

the Director of Finance and Kelly Fujio is the Director 

of Community Services. 

 
Jim Sadro came to the La Habra city staff in 2004 as 

the Director of Finance and Administrative Services. 

He was appointed Assistant City Manager in 2013, 

and he was elevated to the La Habra city manager 

position in 2014 following the retirement of city 

manager Don Hannah. Prior to La Habra, Jim 

worked for the City of Long Beach. Jim earned a BA 

and an MPA from California State University, 

Fullerton. In 2023 he received a 10 Year ICMA 

Service Award. 

 

 

 

Don Hannah retired as La Habra city manager 

effective December 31, 2013. He was appointed to 

the La Habra City Manager post in 2007. Prior to 

joining the La Habra city staff Don served as a Police 

Captain in Whittier. He earned a degree at 

California State University, Long Beach and an MPA 

at the University of Southern California (USC). 

 
After working for the City of Gardena for nearly 33 

years, Kelly Fujio joined the La Habra city staff as the 

Director of Community Services in March 2019. Kelly 

earned a JD law degree from Southwestern Law 

School. 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

     

Gregory Korduner and Henry Aaron at 

American Family Field in Milwaukee, Wisconsin. 

https://contractcities.org/
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Brandywine Homes is a residential homebuilder based in 

Irvine that specializes in challenging infill development. 

Founded in 1994, the family-owned and operated 

company has built or developed almost 600 homes in 21 

small- and mid-sized infill communities, revitalizing and 

improving some of Southern California’s oldest and most 

established neighborhoods. Brandywine builds homes 

that respect and complement the heritage, values and 

architectural integrity of existing neighborhoods and the 

people who live there. 

 

James L. Barisic, the company Founder is 

a former Artesia City Manager, beginning 

his local government career as an 

Administrative Intern in Paramount. He 

also worked as Assistant City Manager in 

Cerritos. Jim is a Vietnam veteran. 
 

 

"From day one, we have stayed true to our strategy, even 

though it was extremely tempting to go looking for 

targets of opportunity," says Jim Barisic. "The last time the 

market took off, many builders pursued large projects in 

outlying markets. Later, those same projects fell into 

distress, and everyone was chasing them. Both times, we 

took a hard look at our options and decided, 'Let's stick 

with what we know and do it better than anyone else.’ 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

Cabrillo Crossing in the City of Santa Ana 
Sales Office: 1818 E. 1st Street # 500, Santa Ana, CA 92701 

Call 657-216-3840 

Brandywine Homes helps homebuyers fulfill the American 

Dream. This family-owned and operated company has 

done that for countless families. The company’s 

principals have a combined 90-plus years of land 

development and homebuilding experience, ensuring 

that every Brandywine home and community is classic, 

charming, and crafted to stand the test of time. 

Brandywine's deep and diversified experience 

encompasses all aspects of residential development 

including: 

 
• Land acquisition 

• Financial analysis 

• Project feasibility studies 

• Government processing and 

entitlement 

• Project planning and 

engineering 
• Architecture and design 

• Sales and marketing 

 

Brandywine Homes principals and employees have the 

tools, knowledge, and resources necessary to build 

exceptional homes and communities that add lasting 

value to cities. From inspired townhomes in urban infill 

areas to luxurious suburban single-family and semi- 

custom estate-sized homes, Brandywine’s residential 

developments appeal to a wide array of lifestyle needs. 

 

Brett Whitehead is Principal and CEO of 

Irvine-based Brandywine Homes. 
 
 
 

 

 
David Barisic, Principal 

Sales and Marketing 

 
 

 

 

 

Alex Hernandez, President, 

Homebuilding Division 

Brandywine Homes 
16580 Aston Street 

Irvine, California 92606-4805 Telephone: (949) 296-2400 

https://www.brandywine-homes.com/
https://www.brandywine-homes.com/
http://www.brandywinedev.com/brandywine/
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Picking Up the Pieces: Please 

understand that we may have 

missed local staff movements and 

other news while we were on a three- 

week road trip to Broken Arrow, 

Oklahoma and Hendersonville, 

Tennessee. We will do our best to 

catch up. Your help will be 

appreciated. City Council Members 

of the Los Angeles County city of 

Huntington Park have established 

that  city  as  a  Sanctuary  City, 

prohibiting the use of city resources, personnel and 

facilities for federal immigration enforcement. The action 

was voted 5-0 to adopt the appropriate ordinance. The 

ordinance requires public reporting of any contact with 

immigration authorities. Ricardo “Rick” Reyes is the 

Huntington Park city manager. He previously worked as 

Deputy Secretary for the California Department of 

Veterans Affairs. Morro Bay City Manager Yvonne Kimball 

has been dismissed after serving in the position for the 

past two years. She joined the city staff as city manager 

in August 2023 following her tenure as Jackson city 

manager. Yvonne worked as the Jackson city manager 

from August 2017. Prior to Jackson she worked as Twon 

Manager in Dewey-Humboldt, Arizona and as city 

manager for Bowling Green, Florida. Yvonne earned an 

MPA from the University of Central Florida. In 2016, 

Yvonne received a 10 Year ICMA Service Award. Jarad 

Hildenbrand is the next city manager for the City of 

Orange. He is taking over from retiring City Manager Tom 

Kisela. Jarad has been serving as the Laguna Hills city 

manager since 2022. He began his public service career 

with the City of Villa Park in 2006. He was appointed Villa 

Park city manager in July 2012. Jarad was also city 

manager in La Habra Heights (2016-2019) and Stanton 

(2019-2022). He earned a BA from California State 

University, Fullerton, and an MPA from California State 

University, Long Beach. Blue Lake Interim City Manager 

Dani Burkhart, former Finance Manager, was hired to fill 

in for City Manager Amanda “Mandy” Magers who 

parted ways with the city on May 9, 2025. Dani previously 

worked for the city of Eureka in their Finance Department. 

She is a former unsuccessful candidate for the Board of 

Supervisors in Humboldt County. In 2017-2018, Dani 

served as the Vice-Treasurer for the Humboldt County 

Democratic Central Committee. She earned an AA from 

College of the Redwoods and a BS in environmental 

science from Humboldt State University. Officials of the 

city of Calexico want the federal government to fund a 

share of the city’s ambulance service. Interim City 

Manager Rick Daniels reports that 37% of the city’s 

ambulance service calls are at the International Border 

for transporting patients from the border to the local 

hospital. People who injure themselves crossing the 

border are getting free transportation to the hospital paid 

by the local Calexico taxpayers. 

Some considerations and thoughts, just for edification 

and “remember whens”: A coalition of tribal leaders, 

community activists and environmental advocates 

are engaged in actions to restore Tulare Lake in 

Kettleman City. The 2025 edition of the World Naked 

Bike Ride happened in London, England in June. Kyle 

Larson, a native of Elk Grove, is considered one of the 

best and most versatile race car drivers currently 

competing. He is currently leading the NASCAR Cup 

Series standings. California U. S. Senator, Democrat 

Alex Padilla, was handcuffed by federal agents and 

removed from a news conference hosted by 

Homeland Security Secretary Kristi Noem. The 

incident occurred during the protests of federal 

immigration enforcement in Los Angeles. The picture 

here shows Koa Simpson Ha and Leilyn Simpson Ha 

with a conductor for the Hogwarts Express No. 5972 

at Universal Studios. The conductor has an uncanny 

resemblance to the late Lakewood City Manager, 

Howard Chambers. At the end 

of last year (2024) 71-year-old 

Patrice Miller was fatally 

mauled by a Black Bear in 

Downieville in Sierra County. It 

is the first known, documented 

fatal bear attack by a black 

bear in California history. The 

bear was euthanized. 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

This beautiful pond is part of the Storyliving 

by Disney, The Cotino Community is bringing 

new homes to Rancho Mirage, California. 
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More Pieces Picked Up: Chula 

Vista Assistant City Manager 

Tiffany Allen is the new city 
manager, replacing City 

Manager Maria Kachadoorian. 
Maria is retiring in October. 

Tiffany joined the Chula Vista city staff in January 2002 as 

a Development Services Technician. After working 

through several positions, she was appointed Assistant 

City Manager in February 2023. Tiffany earned a BS from 

the University of Oregon and an MPA from Walden 

University. In 2024, she received a 20 Year ICMA Service 

Award. Pittsburg City Manager Garrett Evans announced 

his retirement effective September 4, 2025. Garrett has 

worked for the city of Pittsburg since 1997, when he joined 

the city staff as an Analyst. Since than he has worked as 

Director of Economic Development, Director of the 

Redevelopment Agency, Director of Power, Assistant City 

Manager and for the past 6 and a half years, City 

Manager. He was named city manager in February 2019. 

Garrett earned a BA in psychology 

from the University of Arizona and an 

MPA from the University of Southern 

California (USC). As wildfire 

conditions intensify across the 

Pacific Northwest, California 

Governor Gavin Newsom has 

directed the deployment of a CAL 

FIRE Type 3 engine strike team to 

assist firefighting efforts in southern 

Oregon. The deployment includes 

five fire engines and a strike team 

leader who will join suppression 

operations just north of the 

California–Oregon border. 

 

 
 

California Joint Powers 

Insurance Authority 

 

Offices in La Palma 

 

 

SHORTS: *Hayward Director of Library Services, Jayanti 

Addleman is the Hayward Interim City Manager taking 

the post from City Attorney Michael Lawson, who has 

been Acting City Manager since City Manager Ana 

Alvarez was placed administrative leave. *Recently 

elected Lemon Grove City Council Member Sitivi “Steve” 

Faiai, who was a football coach at Helix High School, 

died unexpectedly earlier this month. *Bell City Manager 

Michael L. Antwine II previously served as the Assistant 

City Manager for Compton (October 2019-April 2022) 

and Assistant City Manager for Novato (September 2017- 

2019). *City Manager Bret Prebula of Suisun City 

volunteered to forgo a significant bonus for outstanding 

performance because of the city’s current budget issues. 

*New Calabasas City Manager Dr. Kindon Meik is the 

recipient of the Association for Losa Angeles Deputy 

Sheriffs (ALADS) City Manager of the Year Award. *Edwin 

Gato is the Director of Finance for the city of Hercules 

since January 2019, was previously the Finance Services 

Manager for the city of Alameda. *Former Fairfield 

Assistant City Manager Savita Chaudhary, is the city 

manager for the City of Vacaville. *Mario Giuliani, who 

previously worked for the cities of Vacaville and Walnut 

Creek, as well as the Greater Vallejo Recreation District, 

in the city of Benicia city manager. *San Francisco’s new 

Mayor Daniel Lurie, took office in January 2025. *Grover 

Beach, where Matthew Bronson has been city manager 

since May 2016, there has been an effort to make the City 

Attorney position political with the selection by election 

at the ballot box. *Sheryl M. M. Long is the 18th City 

Manager for the City of Cincinnati, Ohio. *Los Angeles 

County Assessor Jeffrey Prang is a former Assistant City 

Manager for the City of Pico Rivera. *Huntington Park City 

Manager Ricardo “Rick” Reyes is a United States Marine 

Corps veteran. *After retiring in 2006 as Napa City 

Manager, Patricia Thompson has served in “Interim” 

positions with Novato, Larkspur, Santa Rosa, and the 

Town of Ross. *Veteran retired City Manager Richard D. 

Rowe served as city manager for the cities of La Palma 

(1981-1986), Chino (1986-1996), Needles (2003-2008), and 

Barstow (2009-2011); and he served as interim city 

manager for Needles (2000-2002), Barstow (2008) and 

Canyon Lake (2012-2013). *** 

https://chwlaw.us/
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